[image: image1.jpg](peron Tarena Hentage Ry

'ﬂ
1923 2005






Discussion Paper on Commercial Operation
During the latter part of 1992, expressions of interest were called for the operation of freight services on the Oberon – Tarana branch line. In subsequent years feasibility studies and environmental studies were carried out and the prospects of re-opening looked hopeful. By 1995 the then Minister for Small Business & Regional Development, Mr Carl Scully was reported as saying “the possibility of recommissioning the line is a most exciting one”.
By July 1996 the proposal was “dead”. There were a number of reasons discussed in the media at the time and numerous rumours circulating to apportion blame but our interest is in defining the changes which have occurred in the intervening time. It is our contention that these changes may give rise to a different outcome when considered in the latter part of the second decade of the 21st century.
Changed Conditions:

· Increased costs of moving freight by road due to the dramatic increase in world fuel prices.

· Changes in the export market potential of product from the Oberon Timber Industries. Further data is needed to confirm this but preliminary enquiry tends to indicate that there is an increasing amount of product destined for the export market.

· Leasing conditions to private rail operators who may invest in this line now make it possible for sole operating rights to be conferred. (We welcome confirmation of this by the ARTC).

· Media reports (SMH 13 Dec 2004) State Government consideration of increasing levies on trucking operators to pay for the $2 billion required for new roads, freight handling facilities and rail lines. The Government is reportedly aiming at a “90 percent boost to containers moved from trucks to trains”.
· The number of trucks on the road have only increased marginally but truck sizes have increased dramatically with the number of articulated trucks weighing 60 to 100 tonnes increasing by almost 30% since 2002 (SMH 13 Dec 2004). 
· Increasing volumes and weight of local road freight and the increasing impact this has on Council road maintenance costs.

· Increasing pollution, environmental and safety implications of the ever increasing number of heavy vehicles on the states roads.

Pathways for the Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc.:

· Lobby the State Government to give consideration to the above issues.

· Lobby local timber industries for their support.
· Lobby private rail operators for their support.

· Research the export market statistics for local timber products (actual & projected).
· Discuss these issues with the Council and trucking operators.

· Incorporate this detail into the OTHR Business Plan.

Prepared by Rick Fletcher
Secretary – Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. 30 March 2005

